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MUDSOCK      

MESSENGER 
 

Meetings:   2nd Monday of each month 

Cornerstone Lutheran Church 

13450 E 116th St, Fishers IN 46037  

[Website] mudsockquiltersguild.org 

  

 

President’s Letter 
 

It’s June, and we thought summer would never get here.  Yes, I know it’s really only spring (at least  
for another couple weeks) but these warm days and cool nights remind me of summer in San 
Diego!!  Lovely! 

 
Of course, the warmer weather makes me feel like enjoying ice cream.  And wouldn’t you know it,  
I was standing in line to buy ice cream and the lady in front of me said, “Do you belong to that quilt 
group that went on a bus trip to Hamilton, MO.  I said, “Yes, we went to Missouri Star Quilt Co”.  She 
replied, “That was so much fun. I hope to go again soon.  My friend and I have been thinking of joining 
your group.”   Of course my reply was, “YES we are a fun group and I hope you join us.”  You just 
never know who or where you might run into someone with a love of quilting.  I really hope we can plan 
that bus trip next year.  But for this year we are going on our retreat to Shipshewana.  I’m sure you will 
want to jump in and join us for 4 fun filled days in September.  I know I do.  

 
But I’m getting ahead of myself.   Oh yes, warm weather, ice cream, sunny days, and yes it’s June.   
So of course, we should celebrate Christmas in June.  Our programs committee has planned some  
fun activities for the June meeting so make sure you read their article to learn more about what to bring 
so you will be ready for our meeting.  Don’t forget we have a new class starting for mostly beginner 
quilters called Quilting 101, and we have lots of charity quilting groups you might like to join.  
 
Well, back to quilting, or maybe not.  The sun is out so it’s onto the Pickleball courts, golf, bocce, 
grandkids, or maybe just sitting by the pool.  Oh, what a life.  Hope you are enjoying yours whatever 
you choose to do.  
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Don’t forget: 
Wear your name tag,  
BOM ( block of the month) 
Show and Tell (2 items limit please) 
Steals & Deals (cash please) 
$1 donation at check in 
This month the church is collecting non-perishable food and hygiene items for homeless and at-risk 
Vets.  

 

“Always BELIEVE something Wonderful is about to Happen!” 
 

See you Monday, June 13 @ 9:30.  I try to start on time so come early so you can pick your seat and 
you won’t miss a thing.  

 
Sew keep sewing, 
 

Becky Moore  

 
June 13th -- Mudsock Quilters Guild Meeting (9:30–11:30) 

 

June Meeting - 'Christmas in June' 
 

The program is planned to get your creative juices going.  We have lots of fun quick ideas to start 
planning and creating for Christmas.  Hopefully this will help those last minute panics- What do I get 
them?  

 

We have planned some fun, games and even some Christmas cookies! 
 

Reminder we will be drawing names for our Secret Santa Sisters.  We encourage everyone to play-  
but this is totally up to each one of you!  You can print and fill out the form to bring to the meeting.  
More details and forms will also be available at the meeting. PDF Form 

  Please be sure to put your NAME on the form ( someone forgot to include that!).  There will be a box 
to drop them off when you get to the meeting.  We will then draw names during the break! 

 

Don't miss the holiday cheer next Monday, June 13. 
 

Vickie Smith 

June Birthdays                  
  
02   Maroline Ritter  
03   Debbie Eberly 
04   Becky Morello 
09   Linda Gillespie  
10   Jayne Gates 
10   Sally Sandilands  
11   Dianne David 

12   Margie Inlow 
13   JoAnne Burke 
15   Sharon Lime 
15   Kathy Staples 
15   April Sterling 
16   Val Angove 
17   Bonnie Dannenberg    

17   Bettye McGraw 
19   Zoa Gloye 
24   Lynda Lockerbie 
28   Judy Schaff  
29   Cheryl Brooks 
30   Kay Hultgren 

https://mudsockquiltersguild.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/FINAL-Form.pdf
https://mudsockquiltersguild.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/06/BOM.pdf


    
  
 
     
 

   

  Page 3 of 7 
   

 
 

 
Welcome to New Members! 
 

 Cheryl Wohlmuth 
 Sue Meggenhofen 
 Irene Miller 
 Dianne David 
 Lisa Knowles 
 Bobbi Dunne 
  

99 members, 5 new member and 1 guest attended the May meeting. 

 
Upcoming Mudsock Events 
June 7, June 14, June 21, June 28 and July 5:  Quilting 101, 9:30-1:00, Community Health Pavilion, 
9669 E 146th Street, Noblesville, Community Room suite 160.  Masks are required outside of the 
sewing room. Contact:  Diane Dimpfl (317) 550-9080 or ddimpfl1@comcast.net 

June 13:  Mudsock Guild Meeting, 9:30-12:00, Cornerstone Lutheran Church, 13450 E 116th St, 
Fishers IN.   'Christmas in June', an opportunity for our members to showcase their favorite Christmas 
gift ideas in an extended 'Sew and Tell' time. (see above) 
  
June 14:  Community North Bee Shopping and dropping off finished quilts, 12:00-3:00, 
Community Health Pavilion, 9669 E 146th Street, Noblesville, IN.  Please Note:  Masks are required 
and you will sign in when entering the storage room.  Contact: Sally Sandilands, 
ssandilands@yahoo.com  or 317-219-7767. 
 
June 20: Charity Bee Sewing, 9:30-3:00, Community Health Pavilion, 9669 E 146th Street, 
Noblesville, IN.  Please bring your sewing and cutting supplies.  If you are turning in receipts for 
reimbursement, please include a completed form for Mudsock reimbursement along with your receipts. 
Masks are required outside of the sewing room. 
 
June 22:  Delaware Sew Bee, 9:30-3:00, Delaware Township Government Center, 9090 E. 131st 
Street, Fishers.  Join us to sew on your personal sewing projects.  Bring a lunch or visit a local eatery. 
Pack your sewing machine, supplies, ironing implements and an extension cord.  All are welcome.    
Also, at the June meeting Chris Behme will offer a class on Concealed Zipper Insertion.  Contact 
Chris at  chrisknitssews@gmail.com if you would like to attend. There will be some homework before 
class. 

July 11:  Mudsock Guild Meeting, 9:30-12:00, Cornerstone Lutheran Church, 13450 E 116th St, 
Fishers IN.  Wendy Paskus, Stipples, Etc. Fabric Dying presentation.  Workshop on the afternoon 
of July 11, to be held in 'Vickie's Garage' in Fishers.  Fee for the workshop will be $20 (to cover 
instructor and tarps!).  Fee for fabric kit is $60 (due to the instructor at the workshop), and you will end 
up with 11 yards (22-1/2 yard cuts) of hand dyed fabric.  Workshop sign up will continue at the June 
meeting by providing $20 to hold your spot.  
 

 

mailto:ddimpfl1@comcast.net
mailto:ssandilands@yahoo.com
https://mudsockquiltersguild.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/10/expense-reimb-form.pdf
mailto:chrisknitssews@gmail.com
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Program Committee 

 
Announcing the MQG 2022 Challenge Quilt Theme: “First Time” 

 

Do you remember your “First Time”?   Well, the Program Committee would like you to reminisce on 
your first time and that’s the topic for the 2022 Guild Challenge Quilt!  No, not THAT first time! The first 
time you made a quilt!!  Create a new quilt that is reminiscent of your first quilt.  Check out the rules 
here: 2022 Challenge Quilt  The reveal will be in August, so get busy making to meet the Challenge!  

 
Future Programs 
 

August - Challenge Quilt Reveal - show and tell by members of their challenge quilts. 
 

Please let me or Vickie Smith know if there are any questions 
 

Jayne Gates 

 
Fall Retreat Information 

 
RETREAT DEADLINE!! 

 

Deadline for guild members to sign up for the Mudsock Quilt Retreat is Monday, June 13th.  In order  
to secure your spot, please be sure to complete your registration at the guild meeting on the 13th.  
If you have already signed up, but have not paid, please bring your money to the meeting.  After this 
date, we will open up registrations to individuals outside the guild . If you are unable to attend the 
meeting, but would like to attend the retreat, please email Bonnie Dannenberg 
at bdannenberg60@yahoo.com as soon as possible.  

 
The cost of the retreat is $95.  This fee will cover the cost of the sewing room, 2 dinners, awesome 
prizes and give-a-ways, and much more.  Please contact the Farmstead Inn (260-768-4595) as soon  
as possible to make your hotel reservation.  They are holding 48 rooms for us at a cost of $134 per 
room. They have no other rooms available so it is important that you make your reservations soon if 
you would like to attend. If you would like to share a room with someone, but do not know who to room 
with, please check the box on the sign-up sheet and we will try to match you up, if possible. 

 
We look forward to seeing you at our "Joy of Quilting" retreat! 

 

Bonnie Dannenberg 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://mudsockquiltersguild.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/2022-Challenge-Quilt.pptx.pdf
mailto:bdannenberg60@yahoo.com
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Other Upcoming Quilting Events  
 

One Stop Quilt Shop Hop-Road Trip 2022 
 

Plan a Road Trip at your own pace. 

Memorial Day thru Labor Day 

CLICK HERE to print off the list of participating shops and entry form. 

 
Once you complete your road trip...mail your entry form to be included into the drawing for 
"Shop Hop Cash" to be spent at the shop hop in 2023.  
Three winners will each be awarded $100 "Shop Hop Cash" 
Visit a minimum of 10 shops to be eligible.  Present your list for validation when you visit the shops. 
Entry must be received by Sept 30, 2022 

 
Fort Wayne Quilt Fest 
 

Presented by Appleseed Quilters Guild  
June 10 – 11, 2022, 9-6 Friday, 9-4 Saturday 
Grand Wayne Convention Center 
120 W. Jefferson Blvd., Fort Wayne, IN 

 www.FWQuiltFest.com  
 

GENERAL ADMISSION: 1-day pass $8; 2-day pass $12 
· Hundreds Of Quilts On Display 
· Vendor Mall 
· Schoolhouse Demos 
· Appleseed Craft Boutique 
· Cherrywood Diana Exhibit 
· The Patriotic Quilt Challenge 
· Shattering Darkness Exhibit 

 
Shadows of Southern Indiana Shop Hop 

 June 23-26, 2022, 9am-6pm 

 Passport Pricing: 

$5.00 Before Hop 

$6.00 During Hop 

$1.00 PER PASSPORT WILL BE DONATED TO:  We Are Project Hero 
You can purchase the shop hop passport through any of the shops in the booklet, including mine. 
If you have any questions email me. Thank you. 

 

Margaret Fette 

University of Sewing 

www.universityofsewing.com 
 

https://media.rainpos.com/6638/Nancy_J_Hop_Shop_Flyer_2022.pdf
http://www.universityofsewing.com/
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AQS 2022 Quilt Week Shows 
 

Grand Rapids, MI 
August 17–20, 2022 
DeVos Place Convention Center

 
Delaware Sew Bee and other notes 

  

Concealed Zipper Insertion on June 22nd at the Delaware Sew Bee, 131st Street, Fishers, IN, 
9:30-3:00. Contact Chris Behme chrisknitssews@gmail.com if you would like to attend. There will 
be some homework before class.  

 

If you have any items for the website contact Chris Behme, chrisknitssews@gmail.com  If there’s a Quilt 
Shop you would like to see highlighted, have an interesting event to share, or a guild activity, we want to 
broadcast this to the members.  

 

A BIG "Thank You" to all who helped make the Jelly Roll Race a success!!! We had 3 Race Officials  
and 23 drivers take part in the First Inaugural Event and everyone had a great time.  The top 3 drivers  
of the race were: 1st Corinne Powell, 2nd Sharon Jones, and in 3rd Kathy Staples. Be sure to congratulate 
these “drivers” on their finishes. We already have plans to repeat the event next year, look for info in 2023.  

 

Thanks 
Chris Behme 

 

Block of the Month 
 

“Block of the Month” (BOM) is a quick and easy way to learn new piecing techniques while contributing 

to member quilts.  Each month, the BOM Committee selects a unique block pattern which they assemble at 
home and bring to the meeting. 

Everyone who wants to participate follows the same free pattern, using random fabrics with specified 
colorways. The following month, all the blocks are displayed, and a raffle is held to determine who gets to 
take the blocks home for an instant quilt.  If enough members join in the fun, we might have 3-4 
beneficiaries of the blocks. 

MAY ’22 

mailto:chrisknitssews@gmail.com
mailto:chrisknitssews@gmail.com
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For detailed information about the May BOM, Branching Out, go to the Mudsock website at 
www.mudsockquiltersguild.org .  Colors:  Use any Christmas fabric for the tree, the trunk should be brown 
and the background white or white-on-white.  

Chair – Mary Boyden 

Co-Chair – Sharon Jones 
 

 

 Reminders 
 

Cornerstone Lutheran Church graciously hosts our Guild meetings at no charge.  Please show your 
gratitude by bringing food pantry contributions or make a small suggested $1.00 donation from your  
piggy bank. This month the church is collecting non-perishable food and hygiene items for 
homeless and at-risk Vets.  Thanks for your help! 
 
If you need help navigating our website, please Contact Chris Behme at chrisknitssews@gmail.com 
 
Bad Weather Policy: If Hamilton Southeastern Schools are CLOSED due to weather, then there will  
be NO MQG Meeting.  If Hamilton Southeastern Schools are on a 2 Hour Delay, then we will hold our 
meeting as scheduled. 
 

Lissa Shanahan, Editor 

lissa.shanahan@gmail.com 

317-670-9336 

 

http://www.mudsockquiltersguild.org/
mailto:chrisknitssews@gmail.com
mailto:lissa.shanahan@gmail.com

